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OFFICIAL 

3 May 2019 

Our reference: REQ-0001399 
 
Mr Hanh Yoon 
By email: foi+request-5351-4f1a08e6@righttoknow.org.au 
 
Dear Mr Yoon, 

I refer to your request under the Freedom of Information Act 1982 (the FOI Act) for access to documents 
relating to: 

 ‘the up to date list of organisations that have cancelled their registration with MHR’  
 

I, Bettina McMahon, am an officer authorised under section 23(1) of the FOI Act to make decisions in 
relation to FOI requests. 

I am writing to inform you that the request consultation period has ended and your request has now been 
taken to have been withdrawn. As previously advised, your FOI request in its current form, under section 
24AB of the FOI Act, would substantially and unreasonably divert the resources of the Agency from its 
other operations and therefore a ‘practical refusal reason’ still exists under (section 24AA (1)(a)(i)). 

Under section 24AA(2) the amount of third party consultation that these documents would require would 
take a substantial amount of time and the Agency has only a limited amount of staff resources to process 
FOI requests.  

Contact us 

If you would like to ask any questions, you can contact our FOI Unit on (02) 6151 8684 or email 
foi@digitalhealth.gov.au 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Bettina McMahon 

Chief Operating Officer 
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